
 

 
 
 
 
 

November 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Pastors, Friends, and Co-laborers, 
 
The month of November found us planning and packing for our second furlough back 
to the U.S., as well as making sure everything was in place for our church while we 
were away. On November 25, we left Kenya for Detroit, Michigan, and we will be in 
the States until January 2, 2025. 
 
During this month, it was exciting to watch Jeffrey, Hannah, and our teens continue to 
witness to one person after another after our church services. It was a blessing 
standing in the back of our little church building on the last Sunday of the month 
looking over the room full of people and realizing that our teens have taken the time 
over the last month to witness to everyone within the church. Due to their zeal to share 
the Gospel with everyone who comes to church, we have been blessed to see several 
adults, youth, and children come to Christ. 
 
This month, we also were honored to award several people with their own Bibles with 
their names on them. We also witnessed one youth come forward for believer’s 
baptism. 
 
Lastly, we had fun with our youth by taking them out for a day of bowling and pizza to 
celebrate all of their hard work from our soul-winning classes. We had a good time of 
fun and fellowship. Please continue to pray for the youth of our church as they serve 
the Lord. 
 
Pray for Lighthouse Baptist Church of Acacia while we are away. We have two 
missionaries filling in for us while we are away during the month of December. Thank 
you all for your continued prayers and support. We hope you all had a Merry Christmas 
and a wonderful New Year! 
 
Your co-laborers for lost souls across East Africa, 
 
The HESELSCHWERDT Family 
Brandon, Ali, Jeffrey, Hannah, and Esther 
Romans 10:14

 

 

It was a lot of fun 

going bowling and 

having pizza! 

 

It was really cool 

seeing Turkey on 

our way to the 

U.S. 

 

 

Seeing the 

country of Turkey 

was awesome! 



 

 
 
 

 

Hason is being baptized! 

Lavender and Noline are witnessing to 

a group of children from the church. 

Missionary Peter Morris joined us for 

one of our Sunday services! 

We enjoyed pizza with the teens after bowling! 

Lourine, Jentrix, and Isabella are singing in church! 

We had a layover in Turkey on our way to the U.S. 


